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PART 0—STANDARDS OF CONDUCT 

§ 0.1 Cross-reference to employees eth-
ical conduct standards and finan-
cial disclosure regulations. 

Employees of the Department of 
Housing and Urban Development (De-
partment) are subject to the executive 
branch-wide standards of ethical con-
duct at 5 CFR part 2635, the Depart-
ment’s regulation at 5 CFR part 7501 
which supplements the executive 
branch-wide standards, and the execu-
tive branch-wide financial disclosure 
regulation at 5 CFR part 2634. 

5 U.S.C. 301, 7301; 42 U.S.C. 3535(d) 

[61 FR 36251, July 9, 1996] 

PART 1—NONDISCRIMINATION IN 
FEDERALLY ASSISTED PROGRAMS 
OF THE DEPARTMENT OF HOUS-
ING AND URBAN DEVELOP-
MENT—EFFECTUATION OF TITLE 
VI OF THE CIVIL RIGHTS ACT OF 
1964 

Sec. 
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1.6 Compliance information. 
1.7 Conduct of investigations. 
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instructions. 

AUTHORITY: 42 U.S.C. 2000d-1 and 3535(d). 

SOURCE: 38 FR 17949, July 5, 1973, unless 
otherwise noted. 

§ 1.1 Purpose. 

The purpose of this part 1 is to effec-
tuate the provisions of title VI of the 
Civil Rights Act of 1964 (hereafter re-
ferred to as the Act) to the end that no 
person in the United States shall, on 
the ground of race, color, or national 
origin, be excluded from participation 
in, be denied the benefits of, or be oth-
erwise subjected to discrimination 
under any program or activity receiv-
ing Federal financial assistance from 
the Department of Housing and Urban 
Development. 

§ 1.2 Definitions. 
As used in this part 1— 
(a) The term Department means the 

Department of Housing and Urban De-
velopment. 

(b) The term Secretary means the Sec-
retary of Housing and Urban Develop-
ment. 

(c) The term responsible Department 
official means the Secretary or, to the 
extent of any delegation of authority 
by the Secretary to act under this part 
1, any other Department official to 
whom the Secretary may hereafter del-
egate such authority. 

(d) The term United States means the 
States of the United States, the Dis-
trict of Columbia, Puerto Rico, the 
Virgin Islands, American Samoa, 
Guam, Wake Island, the Canal Zone, 
and the territories and possessions of 
the United States, and the term State 
means any one of the foregoing. 

(e) The term Federal financial assist-
ance includes: (1) Grants, loans, and ad-
vances of Federal funds, (2) the grant 
or donation of Federal property and in-
terests in property, (3) the detail of 
Federal personnel, (4) the sale and 
lease of, and the permission to use (on 
other than a casual or transient basis), 
Federal property or any interest in 
such property without consideration or 
at a nominal consideration, or at a 
consideration which is reduced for the 
purpose of assisting the recipient, or in 
recognition of the public interest to be 
served by such sale or lease to the re-
cipient, and (5) any Federal agreement, 
arrangement, or other contract which 
has as one of its purposes the provision 
of assistance. The term Federal finan-
cial assistance does not include a con-
tract of insurance or guaranty. 

(f) The term recipient means any 
State, political subdivision of any 
State, or instrumentality of any State 
or political subdivision, any public or 
private agency, institution, organiza-
tion, or other entity, or any individual, 
in any State, to whom Federal finan-
cial assistance is extended, directly or 
through another recipient, for any pro-
gram or activity, or who otherwise par-
ticipates in carrying out such program 
or activity (such as a redeveloper in 
the Urban Renewal Program), includ-
ing any successor, assign, or transferee 
thereof, but such term does not include 
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any ultimate beneficiary under any 
such program or activity. 

(g) The term applicant means one who 
submits an application, contract, re-
quest, or plan requiring Department 
approval as a condition to eligibility 
for Federal financial assistance, and 
the term application means such an ap-
plication, contract, request, or plan. 

§ 1.3 Application of part 1. 

This part 1 applies to any program or 
activity for which Federal financial as-
sistance is authorized under a law ad-
ministered by the Department, includ-
ing any program or activity assisted 
under the statutes listed in appendix A 
of this part 1. It applies to money paid, 
property transferred, or other Federal 
financial assistance extended to any 
such program or activity on or after 
January 3, 1965. This part 1 does not 
apply to: (a) Any Federal financial as-
sistance by way of insurance or guar-
anty contracts, (b) money paid, prop-
erty transferred, or other assistance 
extended to any such program or activ-
ity before January 3, 1965, (c) any as-
sistance to any person who is the ulti-
mate beneficiary under any such pro-
gram or activity, or (d) any employ-
ment practice, under any such program 
or activity, of any employer, employ-
ment agency, or labor organization, ex-
cept to the extent described in § 1.4(c). 
The fact that certain financial assist-
ance is not listed in appendix A shall 
not mean, if title VI of the Act is oth-
erwise applicable, that such financial 
assistance is not covered. Other finan-
cial assistance under statutes now in 
force or hereinafter enacted may be 
added to this list by notice published in 
the FEDERAL REGISTER. 

§ 1.4 Discrimination prohibited. 

(a) General. No person in the United 
States shall, on the ground of race, 
color, or national origin, be excluded 
from participation in, be denied the 
benefits of, or be otherwise subjected 
to discrimination under any program 
or activity to which this part 1 applies. 

(b) Specific discriminatory actions pro-
hibited. (1) A recipient under any pro-
gram or activity to which this part 1 
applies may not, directly or through 
contractual or other arrangements, on 

the ground of race, color, or national 
origin: 

(i) Deny a person any housing, ac-
commodations, facilities, services, fi-
nancial aid, or other benefits provided 
under the program or activity; 

(ii) Provide any housing, accom-
modations, facilities, services, finan-
cial aid, or other benefits to a person 
which are different, or are provided in 
a different manner, from those pro-
vided to others under the program or 
activity; 

(iii) Subject a person to segregation 
or separate treatment in any matter 
related to his receipt of housing, ac-
commodations, facilities, services, fi-
nancial aid, or other benefits under the 
program or activity; 

(iv) Restrict a person in any way in 
access to such housing, accommoda-
tions, facilities, services, financial aid, 
or other benefits, or in the enjoyment 
of any advantage or privilege enjoyed 
by others in connection with such 
housing, accommodations, facilities, 
services, financial aid, or other bene-
fits under the program or activity; 

(v) Treat a person differently from 
others in determining whether he satis-
fies any occupancy, admission, enroll-
ment, eligibility, membership, or other 
requirement or condition which per-
sons must meet in order to be provided 
any housing, accommodations, facili-
ties, services, financial aid, or other 
benefits provided under the program or 
activity; 

(vi) Deny a person opportunity to 
participate in the program or activity 
through the provision of services or 
otherwise, or afford him an oppor-
tunity to do so which is different from 
that afforded others under the program 
or activity (including the opportunity 
to participate in the program or activ-
ity as an employee but only to the ex-
tent set forth in paragraph (c) of this 
section). 

(vii) Deny a person the opportunity 
to participate as a member of a plan-
ning or advisory body which is an inte-
gral part of the program. 

(2)(i) A recipient, in determining the 
types of housing, accommodations, fa-
cilities, services, financial aid, or other 
benefits which will be provided under 
any such program or activity, or the 
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class of persons to whom, or the situa-
tions in which, such housing, accom-
modations, facilities, services, finan-
cial aid, or other benefits will be pro-
vided under any such program or activ-
ity, or the class of persons to be af-
forded an opportunity to participate in 
any such program or activity, may not, 
directly or through contractual or 
other arrangements, utilize criteria or 
methods of administration which have 
the effect of subjecting persons to dis-
crimination because of their race, 
color, or national origin, or have the 
effect of defeating or substantially im-
pairing accomplishment of the objec-
tives of the program or activity as re-
spect to persons of a particular race, 
color, or national origin. 

(ii) A recipient, in operating low-rent 
housing with Federal financial assist-
ance under the United States Housing 
Act of 1937, as amended (42 U.S.C. 1401 
et seq.), shall assign eligible applicants 
to dwelling units in accordance with a 
plan, duly adopted by the recipient and 
approved by the responsible Depart-
ment official, providing for assignment 
on a community-wide basis in sequence 
based upon the date and time the appli-
cation is received, the size or type of 
unit suitable, and factors affecting 
preference or priority established by 
the recipient’s regulations, which are 
not inconsistent with the objectives of 
title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 
and this part 1. The plan may allow an 
applicant to refuse a tendered vacancy 
for good cause without losing his 
standing on the list but shall limit the 
number of refusals without cause as 
prescribed by the responsible Depart-
ment official. 

(iii) The responsible Department offi-
cial is authorized to prescribe and pro-
mulgate plans, exceptions, procedures, 
and requirements for the assignment 
and reassignment of eligible applicants 
and tenants consistent with the pur-
pose of paragraph (b)(2)(ii) of this sec-
tion, this part 1, and title VI of the 
Civil Rights Act of 1964, in order to ef-
fectuate and insure compliance with 
the requirements imposed thereunder. 

(3) In determining the site or loca-
tion of housing, accommodations, or 
facilities, an applicant or recipient 
may not make selections with the pur-
pose or effect of excluding individuals 

from, denying them the benefits of, or 
subjecting them to discrimination 
under any program to which this part 1 
applies, on the ground of race, color, or 
national origin; or with the purpose or 
effect of defeating or substantially im-
pairing the accomplishment of the ob-
jectives of the Act or this part 1. 

(4) As used in this part 1 the housing, 
accommodations, facilities, services, fi-
nancial aid, or other benefits provided 
under a program or activity receiving 
Federal financial assistance shall be 
deemed to include any housing, accom-
modations, facilities, services, finan-
cial aid, or other benefits provided in 
or through a facility provided with the 
aid of Federal financial assistance. 

(5) The enumeration of specific forms 
of prohibited discrimination in para-
graphs (b) and (c) of this section does 
not limit the generality of the prohibi-
tion in paragraph (a) of this section. 

(6)(i) In administering a program re-
garding which the recipient has pre-
viously discriminated against persons 
on the ground of race, color, or na-
tional origin, the recipient must take 
affirmative action to overcome the ef-
fects of prior discrimination. 

(ii) Even in the absence of such prior 
discrimination, a recipient in admin-
istering a program should take affirm-
ative action to overcome the effects of 
conditions which resulted in limiting 
participation by persons of a particular 
race, color, or national origin. 
Where previous discriminatory prac-
tice or usage tends, on the ground of 
race, color, or national origin, to ex-
clude individuals from participation in, 
to deny them the benefits of, or to sub-
ject them to discrimination under any 
program or activity to which this part 
1 applies, the applicant or recipient has 
an obligation to take reasonable action 
to remove or overcome the con-
sequences of the prior discriminatory 
practice or usage, and to accomplish 
the purpose of the Act. 

(c) Employment practices. (1) Where a 
primary objective of the Federal finan-
cial assistance to a program or activity 
to which this part 1 applies is to pro-
vide employment, a recipient may not, 
directly or through contractual or 
other arrangements, subject a person 
to discrimination on the ground of 
race, color, or national origin in its 
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employment practices under such pro-
gram or activity (including recruit-
ment or recruitment advertising, em-
ployment, layoff, termination, upgrad-
ing, demotion, transfer, rates of pay or 
other forms of compensation and use of 
facilities). The requirements applicable 
to construction employment under 
such program or activity shall be those 
specified in or pursuant to part III of 
Executive Order 11246 or any executive 
order which supersedes or amends it. 

(2) Where a primary objective of the 
Federal financial assistance is not to 
provide employment, but discrimina-
tion on the ground of race, color, or na-
tional origin in the employment prac-
tices of the recipient or other persons 
subject to this part 1 tends, on the 
ground of race, color, or national ori-
gin, to exclude individuals from par-
ticipation in, to deny them the benefits 
of, or to subject them to discrimina-
tion under any program to which this 
part 1 applies, the provisions of this 
paragraph (c) shall apply to the em-
ployment practices of the recipient or 
other persons subject to this part 1 to 
the extent necessary to assure equality 
of opportunity to, and nondiscrim-
inatory treatment of, beneficiaries. 

§ 1.5 Assurances required. 
(a) General. (1) Every contract for 

Federal financial assistance to carry 
out a program or activity to which this 
part 1 applies, executed on or after 
January 3, 1965, and every application 
for such Federal financial assistance 
submitted on or after January 3, 1965, 
shall, as a condition to its approval and 
the extension of any Federal financial 
assistance pursuant to such contract or 
application, contain or be accompanied 
by an assurance that the program or 
activity will be conducted and the 
housing, accommodations, facilities, 
services, financial aid, or other bene-
fits to be provided will be operated and 
administered in compliance with all re-
quirements imposed by or pursuant to 
this part 1. In the case of a contract or 
application where the Federal financial 
assistance is to provide or is in the 
form of personal property or real prop-
erty or interest therein or structures 
thereon, the assurance shall obligate 
the recipient or, in the case of a subse-
quent transfer, the transferee, for the 

period during which the property is 
used for a purpose for which the Fed-
eral financial assistance is extended or 
for another purpose involving the pro-
vision of similar services or benefits, or 
for as long as the recipient retains 
ownership or possession of the prop-
erty, whichever is longer. In all other 
cases the assurance shall obligate the 
recipient for the period during which 
Federal financial assistance is ex-
tended pursuant to the contract or ap-
plication. The responsible Department 
official shall specify the form of the 
foregoing assurance for such program 
or activity, and the extent to which 
like assurances will be required of sub-
grantees, contractors and subcontrac-
tors, transferees, successors in inter-
est, and other participants in the pro-
gram or activity. Any such assurance 
shall include provisions which give the 
United States a right to seek its judi-
cial enforcement. 

(2) In the case of real property, struc-
tures or improvements thereon, or in-
terests therein, acquired through a pro-
gram of Federal financial assistance 
the instrument effecting any disposi-
tion by the recipient of such real prop-
erty, structures or improvements 
thereon, or interests therein, shall con-
tain a covenant running with the land 
assuring nondiscrimination for the pe-
riod during which the real property is 
used for a purpose for which the Fed-
eral financial assistance is extended or 
for another purpose involving the pro-
vision of similar services or benefits. In 
the case where Federal financial assist-
ance is provided in the form of a trans-
fer of real property or interests therein 
from the Federal Government, the in-
strument effecting or recording the 
transfer shall contain such a covenant. 

(3) In program receiving Federal fi-
nancial assistance in the form, or for 
the acquisition, of real property or an 
interest in real property, to the extent 
that rights to space on, over, or under 
any such property are included as part 
of the program receiving such assist-
ance, the nondiscrimination require-
ments of this part 1 shall extend to any 
facility located wholly or in part in 
such space. 

(b) Preexisting contracts—funds not dis-
bursed. In any case where a contract for 
Federal financial assistance, to carry 
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out a program or activity to which this 
part 1 applies, has been executed prior 
to January 3, 1965, and the funds have 
not been fully disbursed by the Depart-
ment, the responsible Department offi-
cial shall, where necessary to effec-
tuate the purposes of this part 1, re-
quire an assurance similar to that pro-
vided in paragraph (a) of this section as 
a condition to the disbursement of fur-
ther funds. 

(c) Preexisting contracts—periodic pay-
ments. In any case where a contract for 
Federal financial assistance, to carry 
out a program or activity to which this 
part 1 applies, has been executed prior 
to January 3, 1965, and provides for 
periodic payments for the continuation 
of the program or activity, the recipi-
ent shall, in connection with the first 
application for such periodic payments 
on or after January 3, 1965: (1) Submit 
a statement that the program or activ-
ity is being conducted in compliance 
with all requirements imposed by or 
pursuant to this part 1 and (2) provide 
such methods of administration for the 
program or activity as are found by the 
responsible Department official to give 
reasonable assurance that the recipient 
will comply with all requirements im-
posed by or pursuant to this part 1. 

(d) Assurances from institutions. (1) In 
the case of any application for Federal 
financial assistance to an institution of 
higher education, the assurance re-
quired by this section shall extend to 
admission practices and to all other 
practices relating to the treatment of 
students. 

(2) The assurance required with re-
spect to an institution of higher edu-
cation, hospital, or any other institu-
tion, insofar as the assurance relates to 
the institution’s practices with respect 
to admission or other treatment of per-
sons as students, patients, or clients of 
the institution or to the opportunity to 
participate in the provision of services 
or other benefits to such persons, shall 
be applicable to the entire institution 
unless the applicant establishes, to the 
satisfaction of the responsible Depart-
ment official, that the institution’s 
practices in designated parts or pro-
grams of the institution will in no way 
affect its practices in the program of 
the institution for which Federal finan-
cial assistance is sought, or the bene-

ficiaries of or participants in such pro-
gram. If in any such case the assist-
ance sought is for the construction of a 
facility or part of a facility, the assur-
ance shall in any event extend to the 
entire facility and to facilities oper-
ated in connection therewith. 

(e) Elementary and secondary schools. 
The requirements of this section with 
respect to any elementary or secondary 
school or school system shall be 
deemed to be satisfied if such school or 
school system (1) is subject to a final 
order of a court of the United States 
for the desegregation of such school or 
school system, and provides an assur-
ance that it will comply with such 
order, including any future modifica-
tion of such order, or (2) submits a plan 
for the desegregation of such school or 
school system which the responsible of-
ficial of the Department of Health and 
Human Services determines is ade-
quate to accomplish the purposes of 
the Act and this part 1 within the ear-
liest practicable time, and provides 
reasonable assurance that it will carry 
out such plan. 

[38 FR 17949, July 5, 1973, as amended at 50 
FR 9269, Mar. 7, 1985] 

§ 1.6 Compliance information. 
(a) Cooperation and assistance. The re-

sponsible Department official and each 
Department official who by law or del-
egation has the principal responsibility 
within the Department for the admin-
istration of any law extending finan-
cial assistance subject to this part 1 
shall to the fullest extent practicable 
seek the cooperation of recipients in 
obtaining compliance with this part 1 
and shall provide assistance and guid-
ance to recipients to help them comply 
voluntarily with this part 1. 

(b) Compliance reports. Each recipient 
shall keep such records and submit to 
the responsible Department official or 
his designee timely, complete, and ac-
curate compliance reports at such 
times, and in such form and containing 
such information, as the responsible 
Department official or his designee 
may determine to be necessary to en-
able him to ascertain whether the re-
cipient has complied or is complying 
with this part 1. In general, recipients 
should have available for the depart-
ment racial and ethnic data showing 
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the extent to which members of minor-
ity groups are beneficiaries of federally 
assisted programs. 

(c) Access to sources of information. 
Each recipient shall permit access by 
the responsible Department official or 
his designee during normal business 
hours to such of its books, records, ac-
counts, and other sources of informa-
tion, and its facilities as may be perti-
nent to ascertain compliance with this 
part 1. Where any information required 
of a recipient is in the exclusive posses-
sion of any other agency, institution, 
or person and this agency, institution, 
or person shall fail or refuse to furnish 
this information, the recipient shall so 
certify in its report and shall set forth 
what efforts it has made to obtain the 
information. 

(d) Information to beneficiaries and 
participants. Each recipient shall make 
available to participants, beneficiaries, 
and other interested persons such in-
formation regarding the provisions of 
this part 1 and its applicability to the 
program or activity under which the 
recipient receives Federal financial as-
sistance, and make such information 
available to them in such manner, as 
the responsible Department official 
finds necessary to apprise such persons 
of the protections against discrimina-
tion assured them by the Act and this 
part 1. 

§ 1.7 Conduct of investigations. 
(a) Periodic compliance reviews. The re-

sponsible Department official or his 
designee shall from time to time re-
view the practices of recipients to de-
termine whether they are complying 
with this part 1. 

(b) Complaints. Any person who be-
lieves himself or any specific class of 
persons to be subjected to discrimina-
tion prohibited by this part 1 may by 
himself or by a representative file with 
the responsible Department official or 
his designee a written complaint. A 
complaint must be filed not later than 
180 days from the date of the alleged 
discrimination, unless the time for fil-
ing is extended by the responsible De-
partment official or his designee. 

(c) Investigations. The responsible De-
partment official or his designee shall 
make a prompt investigation whenever 
a compliance review, report, com-

plaint, or any other information indi-
cates a possible failure to comply with 
this part 1. The investigation should 
include, where appropriate, a review of 
the pertinent practices and policies of 
the recipient, the circumstances under 
which the possible noncompliance with 
this part 1 occurred, and other factors 
relevant to a determination as to 
whether the recipient has failed to 
comply with this part . 

(d) Resolution of matters. (1) If an in-
vestigation pursuant to paragraph (c) 
of this section indicates a failure to 
comply with this part 1, the respon-
sible Department official or his des-
ignee will so inform the recipient and 
the matter will be resolved by informal 
means whenever possible. If it has been 
determined that the matter cannot be 
resolved by informal means, action will 
be taken as provided for in § 1.8. 

(2) If an investigation does not war-
rant action pursuant to paragraph 
(d)(1) of this section the responsible 
Department official or his designee will 
so inform the recipient and the com-
plainant, if any, in writing. 

(e) Intimidatory or retaliatory acts pro-
hibited. No recipient or other person 
shall intimidate, threaten, coerce, or 
discriminate against any person for the 
purpose of interfering with any right or 
privilege secured by title VI of the Act 
or this part 1, or because he has made 
a complaint, testified, assisted, or par-
ticipated in any manner in an inves-
tigation, proceeding, or hearing under 
this part. The identity of complainants 
shall be kept confidential except to the 
extent necessary to carry out the pur-
poses of this part, including the con-
duct of any investigation, hearing, or 
judicial proceeding arising thereunder. 

§ 1.8 Procedure for effecting compli-
ance. 

(a) General. If there appears to be a 
failure or threatened failure to comply 
with this part 1, and if the noncompli-
ance or threatened noncompliance can-
not be corrected by informal means, 
compliance with this part 1 may be ef-
fected by the suspension or termi-
nation of or refusal to grant or to con-
tinue Federal financial assistance, or 
by any other means authorized by law. 
Such other means may include, but are 
not limited to: (1) A reference to the 
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Department of Justice with a rec-
ommendation that appropriate pro-
ceedings be brought to enforce any 
rights of the United States under any 
law of the United States (including 
other titles of the Act), or any assur-
ance or other contractual undertaking, 
and (2) any applicable proceeding under 
State or local law. 

(b) Noncompliance with § 1.5. If an ap-
plicant fails or refuses to furnish an as-
surance required under § 1.5 or other-
wise fails or refuses to comply with the 
requirement imposed by or pursuant to 
that section, Federal financial assist-
ance may be refused in accordance with 
the procedures of paragraph (c) of this 
section. The Department shall not be 
required to provide assistance in such a 
case during the pendency of the admin-
istrative proceedings under such para-
graph, except that the Department 
shall continue assistance during the 
pendency of such proceedings where 
such assistance is due and payable pur-
suant to a contract therefor approved 
prior to January 3, 1965. 

(c) Termination of or refusal to grant or 
to continue Federal financial assistance. 
No order suspending, terminating, or 
refusing to grant or continue Federal 
financial assistance shall become effec-
tive until (1) the responsible Depart-
ment official has advised the applicant 
or recipient of his failure to comply 
and has determined that compliance 
cannot be secured by voluntary means, 
(2) there has been an express finding on 
the record, after opportunity for hear-
ing, of a failure by the applicant or re-
cipient to comply with a requirement 
imposed by or pursuant to this part 1, 
(3) the action has been approved by the 
Secretary, and (4) the expiration of 30 
days after the Secretary has filed with 
the committees of the House and Sen-
ate having legislative jurisdiction over 
the program or activity involved a full 
written report of the circumstances 
and the grounds for such action. Any 
action to suspend or terminate or to 
refuse to grant or to continue Federal 
financial assistance shall be limited to 
the particular political entity, or part 
thereof, or other recipient as to whom 
such a finding has been made and shall 
be limited in its effect to the par-
ticular program, or part thereof, in 

which such noncompliance has been so 
found. 

(d) Other means authorized by law. No 
action to effect compliance by any 
other means authorized by law shall be 
taken until (1) the responsible Depart-
ment official has determined that com-
pliance cannot be secured by voluntary 
means, (2) the recipient or other person 
has been notified of its failure to com-
ply and of the action to be taken to ef-
fect compliance, and (3) the expiration 
of at least 10 days from the mailing of 
such notice to the applicant or recipi-
ent. During this period of at least 10 
days additional efforts shall be made to 
persuade the applicant or recipient to 
comply with this part 1 and to take 
such corrective action as may be ap-
propriate. 

§ 1.9 Hearings. 

(a) Opportunity for hearing. Whenever 
an opportunity for a hearing is re-
quired by § 1.8(c), reasonable notice 
shall be given by registered or certified 
mail, return receipt requested, to the 
affected applicant or recipient. This 
notice shall advise the applicant or re-
cipient of the action proposed to be 
taken, the specific provision under 
which the proposed action against it is 
to be taken, and the matters of fact or 
law asserted as the basis for this ac-
tion, and either: 

(1) Fix a date not less than 20 days 
after the date of such notice within 
which the applicant or recipient may 
request of the responsible Department 
official that the matter be scheduled 
for hearing, or (2) advise the applicant 
or recipient that the matter in ques-
tion has been set down for hearing at a 
stated time and place. The time and 
place so fixed shall be reasonable and 
shall be subject to change for cause. 
The complainant, if any, shall be ad-
vised of the time and place of the hear-
ing. An applicant or recipient may 
waive a hearing and submit written in-
formation and argument for the record. 
The failure of an applicant or recipient 
to request a hearing under this para-
graph (a) or to appear at a hearing for 
which a date has been set shall be 
deemed to be a waiver of the right to a 
hearing under section 602 of the Act 
and § 1.8(c) and consent to the making 
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of a decision on the basis of such infor-
mation as is available. 

(b) Hearing procedures. Hearings shall 
be conducted in accordance with 24 
CFR part 180. 

[38 FR 17949, July 5, 1973, as amended at 61 
FR 52217, Oct. 4, 1996] 

§ 1.10 Effect on other regulations; 
forms and instructions. 

(a) Effect on other regulations. All reg-
ulations, orders, or like directions 
heretofore issued by any officer of the 
Department which impose require-
ments designed to prohibit any dis-
crimination against persons on the 
ground of race, color, or national ori-
gin under any program or activity to 
which this part applies, and which au-
thorize the suspension or termination 
of or refusal to grant or to continue 
Federal financial assistance to any ap-
plicant or recipient for failure to com-
ply with such requirements, are hereby 
superseded to the extent that such dis-
crimination is prohibited by this part, 
except that nothing in this part shall 
be deemed to relieve any person of any 
obligation assumed or imposed under 
any such superseded regulation, order, 
instruction, or like direction prior to 
January 3, 1965. Nothing in this part, 
however, shall be deemed to supersede 
any of the following (including future 
amendments thereof): 

(1) Executive Orders 11246 and 11375 
and regulations issued thereunder, or 

(2) Executive Order 11063 and regula-
tions issued thereunder, or any other 
order, regulations or instructions, inso-
far as such order, regulations, or in-
structions, prohibit discrimination on 
the ground of race, color, or national 
origin in any program or activity or 
situation to which this part is inappli-
cable, or prohibit discrimination on 
any other ground. 

(b) Forms and instructions. The re-
sponsible Department official shall as-
sure that forms and detailed instruc-
tions and procedures for effectuating 
this part are issued and promptly made 
available to interested persons. 

(c) Supervision and coordination. The 
Secretary may from time to time as-
sign to officials of the Department, or 
to officials of other departments or 
agencies of the Government with the 
consent of such department or agency, 

responsibilities in connection with the 
effectuation of the purposes of title VI 
of the Act and this part (other than re-
sponsibility for final decision as pro-
vided in § 1.10), including the achieve-
ment of effective coordination and 
maximum uniformity within the De-
partment and within the Executive 
Branch of the Government in the appli-
cation of title VI and this part to simi-
lar programs or activities and in simi-
lar situations. Any action taken, deter-
mination made, or requirement im-
posed by an official of another depart-
ment or agency acting pursuant to an 
assignment of responsibility under this 
paragraph shall have the same effect as 
though such action had been taken by 
the responsible official of this Depart-
ment. 

[38 FR 17949, July 5, 1973. Redesignated at 61 
FR 52217, Oct. 4, 1996] 

PART 3—NONDISCRIMINATION ON 
THE BASIS OF SEX IN EDUCATION 
PROGRAMS OR ACTIVITIES RE-
CEIVING FEDERAL FINANCIAL 
ASSISTANCE 

Subpart A—Introduction 

Sec. 
3.100 Purpose and effective date. 
3.105 Definitions. 
3.110 Remedial and affirmative action and 

self-evaluation. 
3.115 Assurance required. 
3.120 Transfers of property. 
3.125 Effect of other requirements. 
3.130 Effect of employment opportunities. 
3.135 Designation of responsible employee 

and adoption of grievance procedures. 
3.140 Dissemination of policy. 

Subpart B—Coverage 

3.200 Application. 
3.205 Educational institutions and other en-

tities controlled by religious organiza-
tions. 

3.210 Military and merchant marine edu-
cational institutions. 

3.215 Membership practices of certain orga-
nizations. 

3.220 Admissions. 
3.225 Educational institutions eligible to 

submit transition plans. 
3.230 Transition plans. 
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